
 
 

September 1, 2020 
 
 
 Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 

 
 

Re: Case 19-M-0463- Order Regarding Consolidated Billing for Community Distributed Generation 
 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 
 In compliance with Ordering Clause 8 of the Public Service Commission’s order issued and effective December 
12, 2019 (“Order”) in the above captioned proceeding, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or 
“the Company”) hereby files the following revised tariff leaves to become effective October 1, 2020 on not less than 30 
days’ notice. 
 

 P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
Original Leaf No. 163.7.3 
Original Leaf No. 163.7.4 

 
The purpose of these tariff amendments is to adopt the implementation of the Net Crediting model of 

consolidated billing as an option for all Value Stack Community Distributed Generation projects, both existing and 
new. These amendments implement the Net Crediting Program as also detailed in Central Hudson’s Net Crediting 
Manual and the Joint Utilities Net Crediting Agreement both filed on August 31, 2020 in this proceeding. The 
Company will allow enrollment beginning January 1, 2021 (for new projects) and January 30, 2021 (for existing 
projects) for a program effective date of March 1, 2021. 

 
Pursuant to Ordering Clause 12 of the aforementioned Order, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b), 

§92(2)(a), and NYCRR §720-8.1 regarding newspaper publication of these tariff amendments have been waived. 
 

 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Darlene Clay at (845) 486-5466 or dclay@cenhud.com. 

 

                Yours very truly, 

 
         

Christopher M. Capone 
        Executive Vice President    
          
  LETT502   

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
(845) 452-2000 
www.CentralHudson.com 
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